
GREAT MASSINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

APRIL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

A brief report this month, however the minutes from all Parish Council meetings are available 

on the website www. https://www.greatmassingham-pc.info should you wish to find out more. 

Discussion continues around the potential installation of protective matting on the village 

greens to address parking issues and minimise damage.  Replacement options and 

quotations are to be sought for the platform Roundabout at the Play Area, along with safety 

surfacing underneath the flat seat swings.  This will remove the need to refill worn areas and 

provide a safe and even surface.   

Grays Fun Fair have approached the Parish Council with provisional dates for the fair to visit 

the village in the first week of October this year.  Friend’s of St Botolph’s, Grimston will be 

stopping on the Village Green with their Vintage Tractors on the 16th June for a lunch break. 

Next Meetings – Monday 13th May, 2024 
 
The Annual Parish Meeting will begin at 7.00pm.   

The Annual Parish Meeting is a meeting of all the local government electors for the Parish, 
which the public are entitled to attend and participate in.   

The meeting acts as an annual democratic point of communication enabling the Parish 
Council to explain what it has been doing over the last year and to provide an opportunity for 
the electors to have their say on anything they consider is important to the people of the 
Parish. 

The meeting will include reports from the Parish Council, Borough Council and County 
Council. 

The Annual Parish Council Meeting will begin once the former meeting has concluded 
(around 7.30pm) 

To contact the Clerk, Sarah Harvey you can telephone 01328 823391, email 
gmparishclerk@gmail.com or write to Byanoak, Leicester Road, South Creake, NR21 
9PW. 
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